
Response to Matter Arising at C+I and PCC regarding provision of reciprocal cross-border 

arrangements at HWRC’s 

Lincolnshire County Council, as the Waste Disposal Authority, have a non-statutory policy of 

ensuring that 95% of residents in Lincolnshire should live within a 12 mile radius of a Household 

Waste Recycling Centre. The map below shows the location of current HWRC’s and confirms the LCC 

Policy is being adhered to. Unfortunately, one of the areas which accounts for the 5% who aren’t 

within that 12 mile radius is within the West Lindsey district. 

Traditionally, Lincolnshire County Council had a financial arrangement with North Lincolnshire 

Council to allow Lincolnshire residents access to North Lincolnshire facilities, however this 

arrangement has ceased since the opening of The Rasens HWRC at Market Rasen.  

Some HWRC’s outside of Lincolnshire may be more convenient for West Lindsey residents to visit 

such as those at Kirton Lindsey, Barnetby and Immingham. However, residents have no legislative 

rights to use those facilities which aren’t in Lincolnshire. To confirm, the current arrangements are; 

In North Lincolnshire-Lincolnshire County Council residents can apply for a permit which allows 12 

visits per year at a cost of £144 for the Kirton in Lindsey and Barnetby sites 

We await an official position from North East Lincolnshire Council 

Lincolnshire County Council have no current plans to amend arrangements with neighbouring 

authorities. 

 



 

 


